                                              Newtown Babe Ruth Softball

                                                Monthly Meeting Minutes

                                                          June 8, 2011

Attendance: Chris Silvaggi, Wendy Merrick, Scott Beals, Pat Reilly, Keith Cheh, Jeff Mubarek,

   Sue Gouveia, Fred ryan, Tamara Dougherty, Staci Nicholson, Allan Linden

Minutes from May 2011 read by Pat Reilly and accepted as written

President’s Report  - Pat

-extended play for U12 and U10 due to expressed interest from parents/players 

-Summer registration open - $40 per player  - based on 8- 10 games, if more scheduled, may have to pay to cover umpire fees.

-have coach @ U12 and assistant coach for U10

-Tamara is working hard to schedule games for each team

Director of Operations  -Scott

-Play Offs this week - championship games on Sat at picnic

-Mouse problem Identified at Head O Meadow and Middlegate fields - may have to replace damaged equipment

-equipment will be picked up at HOM and Middlegate and left at other fields for Travel and summer leagues.

-Equipment - catching gear was good for all; need a catcher’s mitt for U12; need to store catcher’s gear properly to protect- plastic bags in every bin

Overview of season

U8 - playoffs this week with championship at Reed prior to picnic on Sat.

      - Need consistency between coaches, calling strikes and training

      - overall good season 

U10 - Primary issue was difference in coach pitching - needs to be consistent to be fair -suggested coaches take turns and pitch to both teams to be fair.

        - Minor rotation issue - discussed with coaches and corrected

         -Teams were very evenly matched - led to good, competitive games

U12  - difficulty fielding teams -bad player commitment

         -DD spent much time (often 3-4 hours)calling to get subs to play games

         -Parent concern with skill equality of teams

Committees

Pictures -Sue

-order placed last night, to be in by Fri night, (hopefully)

Sponsor Plaques -ordered, should be in in 1 week.  Sue G. To get Team pictures for plaques.

Scholarship  - awarded at NHS awards ceremony on June 1 to Natalie Dunn

Suggestion to march in Newtown’s Labor Day Parade

Picnic -Kathleen

all set at Treadwell, DJ, tent tables/chairs, pictures, apparrel
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Treasures Report - Staci N.

->$24,000 in checking, $18,000 in money market

-have not received invoice from Iovinos for merchandise at Meet the Team - Wendy to check on

-Staci now has access to Sage toresearch issues and make corrections as needed

Travel -Allan

-books are completed

Babe Ruth -Spoke with Phil(commissioner) -coaches meeting for U12, U10 to figure out state tournament schedule

Pony- submitted, tournaments have been pain for CVSL

Travel bags - ordered and received, paid

Equipment - chalk liner - getting a bin to store at fields

Privacy screen ordered for NMS

Seasons are underway

New Business

Amendment to Article 8 of By Laws regarding Team selection process

-Discussion about process using 1 person vs. multiple coaches and “blind” process to create fair and equitable teams

-discussion tabled and to be resumed at next board meeting in July

Structure of Organization

-currently, to play travel must play in house

-discussion to have in house league and travel team that does not play in house.

-Other towns have done this for player retention.

-Difficulty with taking Travel players out - less pitching ability, travel parents are generally the coaches

-Committee to be formed to make a proposal to determine best direction for Newtown Softball League at U12 and U14 

  - If interested directed to contact Pat Reilly 

Submitted by Wendy Merrick, Secretary

